
Lake Sawyer Hawks Meeting minutes.  February 5, 2015 

The meeting was called to order at 7:03PM by President Marlow Anderson. 

Introductions were made. 

There were 2 new members introduced and 2 guests. 

The President called for the January meeting minutes be read.  They were not  available due to 

the unfortunate death of Secretary Bob Burks dog.  

Vice President Randy Ling was drafted to record the meeting minutes of the February meeting. 

Steve Black reminded the club that the NW Expo was happening on February 6, 7 and 8 2015. 

He noted that information about the Expo was on the Hawks website. He also announced that 

the RC estate of Pete Bentley was being taken to the Expo swap meet. 

Treasurer Steve Green reported the club has $247.90 in the checking account and $1,016.22 in 

the savings account. 

Dick Weaver reported that the float fly on January 29th was very successful and brought 

pictures of that day.  It was also noted that when the group started float flying on Lake 

Washington several years ago  90% of the planes were glow powered. Now it is 90% electric 

power. He also reported status on the permit application to Seattle parks to fly float planes this 

year and that he has broached the subject of adding one additional hour to the Thursday flying 

period. A good round of applause was given to Dick for all of his hard work. 

Vice President Randy Ling presented data from Januarys pilot log. 

3 flew glow, gas and electric 

11 flew only glow or gas 

55 flew electric only 

 

He also noted that not everyone is signing in each time they use the field. 

He also noted that the charging station would be moved. This work was stopped by President 

Marlow Anderson because the VP did not follow the club rules. The VP acknowledged this error 

and it was agreed that the rules would be followed and a discussion would be conducted to see 

if the members would like the charging station moved. 

Steve Ashmore  said the field was in good shape. 



President Marlow Anderson introduced the idea of a retired 727 pilot coming to the March 

meeting and talk about the 727. The members agreed that they would like to hear the 727 pilot 

speak. The President also said that he was also talking to an Airbus pilot about coming to 

another meeting to talk about flying the Airbus. 

There was a discussion about Flaming Geyser Flyers being approached by the State of 

Washington with the thought of leasing the flying field. President Marlow Anderson stated the 

next Flaming Geyser Flyers meeting was on February 10th. 

President Marlow Anderson called for any show and tell items and there were not any present. 

With that the President closed the meeting. 


